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          Fax (02) 6552 3656 
 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 15/2015                                       22 MAY 2015 

 

Dear Parents, Students, Staff and Friends of St Clareôs 

 

Temptation has been around since the dawn of time, from the original temptation story of 

Adam and Eve in the garden from the book of Genesis. 

 

One of the highest rating TV shows for many years hosted by Tony Barber was óSale of the 

Centuryô, which was originally known as óThe Great Temptationô.  These highly popular game 

quiz shows dominated the 7 pm time slot for nearly twenty years!  The American R&B/Soul 

Group the Temptations ranked in the Top 100 greatest artist of all time, using the name as a 

moniker to persuade you to listen to their music.  Temptations are something we are faced with 

on a daily basis, in reality it is about choice and sometimes having the resilience and strength to 

say no!  The psyche of advertising is largely based on temptation, getting us to buy material 

goods or services, often when we do not necessarily need them, but are drawn in by the 

prestige, image, persuasion and concept that a product or service is a ómust haveô in your home.  

Guilt is also used very effectively especially in lifestyle and cleaning products.  

 

For our youth today in the technological age, temptation is even greater, especially through 

social media that our young ones spend so much time with.  The question always asked is, how 

can we protect our children?  This is not easy, but the best form of protection is education, not 

just academically but with a real focus on their physical and mental wellbeing.  This is why at 

St Clareôs we are currently reviewing, evaluating and updating our Pastoral Care Policy and 

procedures to help ensure we are offering your sons and daughters the best possible education 

and care. 

 

Regards  

 

 

 

Mr Gibney  

Assistant Principal 

 

 

PRAYERS:  Please pray for those who are currently experiencing health difficulties and 

continue to pray for community members experiencing challenges, pain, sickness and grief in 

their lives at this time. 

 



CHAPLAINCY/PASTORAL CARE : A reminder to all that the school has a Chaplain.  

Please feel free to contact our Chaplain, Deacon Vince Ryan, through the school office if he 

can be of assistance to you or any member of our whole school community. 

 

LEAVE NOTES & STUDENT MESSAGES:   It would be appreciated if parents/guardians 

would send in a written note if their child needs to leave early for appointments etc.  Notes 

should be handed in at the front office in the morning before roll call.  If parents/guardians 

need to notify their child of a change of afternoon arrangements, it is necessary to phone the 

school prior to 2:25 pm (End of Lunch ï Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday) or prior to 

1:55 pm (End of Lunch ï Thursday Sport) as it is often difficult to locate students if their last 

lesson is a PE Prac or there has been a room change. 

 

Students cannot be collected from the school during school hours by anyone other than a 

parent or guardian without  written permission.  Thank you. 

 

LATE NOTES:   Lateness to school is recorded as a partial absence and must be explained to 

the school the same way as other forms of absence.  Arriving Late for school requires a 

handwritten note from a parent/carer or a phone call from a parent/carer or the absence is 

recorded as an unexplained partial absence.  Thank you. 

 

SCHOOL CLINIC:   Students are reminded that if they are unwell whilst at school they are to 

advise their teacher who will then send them to the Front Office.  If necessary, the office staff 

will contact a parent while the student waits in the Clinic.  Students are not to contact parents 

on their mobile phones as this leaves teachers and office staff unaware of the situation and is 

also in breach of the school policy ï use of mobile phones.  Thank you. 
 

Mass Times 

 

Our Lady of the Rosary, 

Taree 

75 Albert St, Taree 

Saturday Vigil:  6:00 pm 

Sunday Mass:  9:30 am 

 

Our Lady of Perpetual 

Help, Wingham 

8 Farquhar Street, 

Wingham 

Sunday:   8:30am 

 

St Bernadetteôs, 

Krambach 

Bucketts Way, Krambach 

Saturday:  6:30 pm (On the 

weekend of a  

5th Sunday, a Liturgy of the 

Word with  

Communion is held at 

Nabiac Church 

 

Our Lady Star of the Sea, 

Harrington  

Pilot St, Harrington 

Saturday Vigil:  6:00 pm 

(1st, 3rd and 5th Saturdays 

in each month) 

Saturday Liturgy of the 

Word  

and Communion:  6:00 pm 

(2nd and 4th Saturdays of 

each month) 

 

St Therese's, Lansdowne 

Cundle Rd, Lansdowne 

Saturday Vigil: 6:00 pm 

(2nd and 4th Saturdays of 

each month) 

 

Our Lady of Fatima, Old 

Bar 

20 Hall St, Old Bar 

Sunday Mass:  7:30 am 

 

St Patrick's, Cundletown 

River St, Cundletown 

Sunday Mass:  6:00 pm 

 

Forster-Tuncurry 

Catholic Parish 

Holy Name of Jesus 

Parish Church, Forster 

33 Lake Street, Forster 

Sunday Mass:  9:00 am 

 

St Mary, Star of the Sea 

Church, Tuncurry  

15 Peel Street, Tuncurry 

Saturday Vigil:  6:00 pm 

Sunday Mass:  7:00 am 



FROM THE SENIOR SCHOOL :  Year 12 students are becoming more aware of 

scholarship and award availabilities.  One award which is about to open is the Australian 

Defence Force óLong Tan Leadership & Teamwork Award.ô  This award offers $550 for a 

Year 12 student and $250 for a Year 10 student in every high school in Australia.  The 

school selects one recipient for each award.  Details of the nomination and selection process 

can be obtained from Year 12 Student Coordinator, Mr Ian Evans, and Year 10 Student 

Coordinator, Mrs Karen McCann .  Someone at St Clareôs will  be successful for each 

category.  There is no requirement for the recipients to undertake any duties ï this is merely 

recognition for services rendered to date. 

 

Year 11 students continue their Preliminary Mid -Course Examinations with normal classes 

recommencing on Wednesday, 27 May 2015.  There are still a few students who, for various 

reasons, have not attempted one or more examinations.  These students are expected to attempt 

these assessment tasks as soon as possible.  For most, the experience of senior examinations has 

highlighted the need for careful planning and thorough revision prior to such an examination 

block.  Students will be receiving results on returning to lessons and Mid -Course Examination 

Reports will be handed to students before the end of Term 2.  The Parent/Teacher/Student 

Interviews for Years 10 and 11 will be held in Week 1 of Term 3 on Thursday, 16 July, in 

the Hall.  Bookings for these interviews will be on-line with óHow to bookô instructions 

available later in Term 2. 

 

During next week, Year 11 students will be meeting with Principal, Mr Nicholls, and Liturgy 

Coordinator, Mrs Denise Ryan, to address a number of issues.  First, and foremost, will be the 

commencement of planning for the Senior Retreat, a MANDATORY EVENT , which will be 

held in Term 4. 

 

Another item for mention at this meeting will be the upcoming RYDA (Rotary Young Driver 

Awareness) Program.  RYDA, a not-for-profit company, has developed a road safety 

education program to be delivered to the youth of Australia through Rotary Clubs.  The 

program is about road safety and is directed to young people at the period in their life when 

they start driving a car and ride as a passenger in a car driven by one of their peers. 

 

In this RYDA Program, students in Year 11 attend a one day event held at a non-school site that 

coordinates the efforts of road safety experts, including driver instructors, police, recovering 

survivors of car crashes, drug and alcohol educators and motoring service personnel. 

 

Date: Thursday, 25 June, 2015 

Venue: Taree-Wingham Race Course ï students come to school first and return to school 

at 3 pm 

Cost: $10 which includes the program, a ósausage sizzleô and drink for lunch and bus 

 fares to and from the venue 

 

Attendance at this course fulfils the mandatory government requirement for all Stage 6 

(Years 11 and 12) students to undertake road safety education during their final two years of 

high school. 

 



The Year 11 senior jackets have arrived ï these will be distributed over the next few days.  We 

remind students, especially those who did not purchase this jacket, that the only outer or visible 

garment to be worn is the school senior jacket, school jumper or school tracksuit top. 

 

Ian Evans, Year 12 Student Coordinator and Bronwen Davidson, Year 11 Student 

Coordinator  

 

CAREERS CORNER:  This week we had the opportunity to have the Women in the 

Australian Defence Force Expo at our school.  Unfortunately, Years 10 and 11 were on 

examinations but I have much information for those students.  The three services were 

represented and students were given information as well as hands-on activities. 

 

Year 12 students are busy gaining information about possible career paths based on their Mid-

Course Examination results.  All students are encouraged to have a plan A their dream, plan B 

realistic goal, Plan C what I would be happy to do if A and B do not happen.  These plans can 

include university, TAFE, employment or gap year.  Being well-organised prevents stress levels 

rising. 

 

Coming Events that parents may wish to take students to: 

 

Sydney TAFE Information Session 

Photography Information Session 22 June, 6.00 pm to 7.00 pm, Ultimo  

http://sydneytafe.edu.au/newsevents/events 

 

Australian In stitute of Music. Music Factory 

Music Factory, 30 June to 2 July, 1-55 Foveaux Street, Surry Hills 

This three day workshop and master classes with industry professional musicians.  Develop 

technical and ensemble performance skills. 

Contact: events@aim.edu.au 

http://www.aim.edu.au/events/2014/music-factory 

 

Years 10, 11 or 12 considering university studies in Drama 

Excelsia College invites you to a FREE Masterclass on 30 May, 11am to 1pm 

Expert Tutor and Actor Robert Carne takes you through his secrets and tricks of the trade of his 30 

year career.  Learn: 

¶ Secrets to staying relaxed on stage or in front of the camera 

¶ Secrets to line memorisation 

¶ Tips to working with other actors 

¶ How to avoid common mistakes that most actors make and much more. 

Contact study.excelsia.edu.au/masterclass or Call (02) 9819 8810 

Book your complimentary Masterclass and receive a free ticket to ORESTEIA 

excelsia.edu.au/events 

 

Graphic Design at Shillington College Information Session 3 July, Level 3, 50 Margaret 

Street, Sydney http://www.shillingtoncollege.com.au/graphic-design-course/info-sessions 

  

http://sydneytafe.edu.au/newsevents/events
mailto:events@aim.edu.au
http://www.aim.edu.au/events/2014/music-factory
http://study.excelsia.edu.au/masterclass/
http://excelsia.edu.au/events
http://www.shillingtoncollege.com.au/graphic-design-course/info-sessions


JMC Academy Design Day with Nick Vegas 

30 May, 11 am, Harris Street, Ultimo 

3D leader Nick Vegas on his career and how to prepare for a career in 3D.  

http://www.jmcacademy.edu.au/nickvegas 

 

Academy of Information Technology Creative Careers Expo 

23 June, Level 2, 7 Kelly Street, Ultimo 

Industry experts give a fun and interactive careers expo showcasing opportunities in creative 

and digital fields. 

http://www.ait.nsw.edu.au/creative-careers-day/ 

 

Australasian College of Natural Therapies Open House 

21 May, 5 pm to 7 pm, Level 5, 235 Pyrmont Street, Pyrmont Contact:  1300 017 267 

http://www.acnt.edu.au/about-us/events 

 

Avondale Futures Day  

3 June, 10 am to 2 pm 

Tour of Avondale's Lake Macquarie campus.  Interactive tours, HSC lectures and study hints & 

tips sessions, Career profiling, Course information expo.  Venue:  Avondale - 582 Freemans 

Drive, Cooranbong Register at http://www.futuresday.com.au 

Useful websites: 

What Kind of Engineer Are You? 

RMIT  quiz on the kind of engineering suits you best.  

https://trueengineer.com.au/ 

 

Local Government Council Careers 

Range of careers on offer and information on training required.  

http://localgovernmentcareers.com.au/ 

 

Health industry information every fortnight  

Are you wasting your valuable time troweling for content to put in your school newsletter?  

Subscribe to My Health Career for free and receive the latest on the health industry every two 

weeks.  Skim the headlines of the latest news and link to the articles that are relevant to your 

students!  Go to http://www.myhealthcareer.com.au/ and enter your name and email address. 

 

Ernst and Young Sydney Cadetship Program 

Closes 22 June 

Cadetship with full-time work with part-time study graduating from university with experience. 

http://www.ey.com/AU/en/Careers/Students/Your-role-here/Students---Programs#fragment-4-

na 

 

UNSW Youtube UNSW Experience 

Topics include picking subjects, deciding a degree, student life, and HSC bonus points. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCthjY71kw6kubDED3pNn9Yg 

  

http://www.jmcacademy.edu.au/nickvegas
http://www.ait.nsw.edu.au/creative-careers-day/
https://www.calendarwiz.com/calendars/popup.php?op=view&id=88349708&crd=mhscareers&
http://www.futuresday.com.au/
https://trueengineer.com.au/
http://localgovernmentcareers.com.au/
http://www.myhealthcareer.com.au/
http://www.ey.com/AU/en/Careers/Students/Your-role-here/Students---Programs#fragment-4-na
http://www.ey.com/AU/en/Careers/Students/Your-role-here/Students---Programs#fragment-4-na
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCthjY71kw6kubDED3pNn9Yg


Macquarie University Double Degrees 

Benefits of studying a double degree. 

http://www.mq.edu.au/study/undergraduate/parents_and_teachers/connect_with_macquarie_ne

wsletter/all_connect_articles/focus_on_double_degrees/ 

 

Any parent wanting further information please ring the Careers Adviser 6552 3300 

 

UNSW Engineering Scholarship 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Emily Banks and Kenneth Tsang at the UNSW Engineering Scholarship Presentation 

 

 

Both Kenneth and Emily were awarded the 'Rural Engineering Scholarship' for 2015. 

 

Carol Healey, Careers Adviser 

 

  

http://www.mq.edu.au/study/undergraduate/parents_and_teachers/connect_with_macquarie_newsletter/all_connect_articles/focus_on_double_degrees/
http://www.mq.edu.au/study/undergraduate/parents_and_teachers/connect_with_macquarie_newsletter/all_connect_articles/focus_on_double_degrees/


HOSPITALITY HAPPENINGS :  Hospitality students in Years 10, 11 and 12 had the 

opportunity last Saturday to put theory into practise by being involved in catering for the 

Lansdowne Players Theatre Restaurant.  The day began at 11 am when the students transformed 

the hall into a restaurant by setting tables.  Then students prepared the food and at 7 pm served 

the 106 guests attending.  Several staff members also assisted students.  Then of course there 

was the washing up and cleaning.  Students were very professional and are to be congratulated 

on their efforts.  Thank you to Mr and Mrs Nicholls, Mr and Mrs Evans, Ms Anne Little, 

Mrs McFarlane and Mr Laurent.   The night served two purposes:  practical experience for 

students and a fundraiser for the hospitality department.  Funds raised goes to fray the cost of 

the eLearning program used by students.  Carol Healey, VET Coordinator 

 

                                         Day Shift                                                                                               Mr Nicholls lending a hand 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Evening Shift 

 



 

 
Left - Keely Muscio & Jessica Cheers 

 

 

 

 

Below ï Plating the desserts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GIRLS WINTER TIGHTS:  The only tights to be worn are those purchased from Workwise 

(to ensure consistency of colour and denier).  If they develop holes, the tights must be replaced.   

 

Purchase price: 

 

¶ Heavy Cotton Tights $18 

¶ Microfibre Tights $11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Year 7, 8 & 9 

Half Yearly Exam Timetable 2015 

 

Day Periods 1 and 2 Periods 3 and 4 

Friday, 29 May 

Day 10 Week 6 

9 Maths 1.5 h (Hall) 8 Science 1 h (Hall) 

 

Monday, 1 June 

Day 1 Week 7 

9 English 1.5 h (Hall)  7 Science 1 h (Hall) 

 

Tuesday, 2 June 

Day 2 

8 Maths 1.5 h (Hall) 9 HSIE 1.5 h (Hall) 

 

Wednesday, 3 June 

Day 3 

7 HSIE 1.5 h (Hall) 

 

9  Religion 1 h (Hall) 

 

10 Science Practical (working groups e.g. G1 = RE1 not PC1) 

 

G1 ï Per. 1 (Rooms 17&18) 

G2 ï Per. 2 (Rooms 17&18) 

G3 ï Per. 3 (Rooms 17&18) 

G4 ï Per. 4 (Rooms 17&18) 

G5 ï Per. 5 (Rooms 17&18) 

Thursday, 4 June 

Day 4 

7 Maths 1.5 h (Hall) 8 HSIE 1.5 h (Hall) 

 

Friday, 5 June 

Day 5 

Elective 1  

DRA ï HOC (no exam room 

32) 

FTE ï OMS (1.5 hr room TCK 

Prac. exam) 

IST ï CAP - (1h hall) 

ITT1 ï CHP - (1h hall) 

PAS ï HOK ï (Prac room 33) 

PHO - AIM (no exam Room 

21) 

TEX ï AVT - (1h hall) 

ARTï KOJ ï (1h room 28) 

(At completion of exam 

students will go to class as 

normal) 

 

Elective 2  

COM ï DAB ï (1.5 h Hall) 

GRA ï CHP ï (1.5 h room 31) 

FTE2 ï GOL  (TCK 1.5hrs 

Prac. exam) 

JAP ï CLD ï (1.5 h room 29) 

ITT2 ï HUD - (1 h hall then 

class) 

PAS2 ï CL1 (Prac room D4) 

MUS ï BRC ï (Prac. per3 TO 

per5 in room 36) 

 

Monday, 8 June 

Day 6 Week 8 

Queenôs Birthday  

Tuesday, 9 June 

Day 7 

9 Science 1.5 h (Hall) 7 Religion 1 h (Hall) 

 

Wednesday, 10 June 

Day 8 

8 Religion 1 h (Hall) Catch-ups (Hall) 

Thursday, 11 June Catch-ups (Hall) Catch-ups (Hall) 

 



INSTITUTE OF ENGINEERS DISCOVER ENGINEERING INFORMATION 

EVENING :  The Newcastle branch of Engineers Australia in conjunction with universities and 

industry will be hosting the information evening for students interested in the idea of 

engineering as a career.  As many Year 10 & 11 students are starting to think about career 

prospects with the impending HSC electives and work experience, this information evening is 

most topical.  All the university representatives who speak on behalf of their engineering 

faculties reinforce the importance of studying Physics, Maths (to the highest level you are 

comfortable with) and Engineering Studies. 

 

Engineering is a popular profession and if you were wondering what engineering is all about 

then this information evening is a must.  I have attended several of these presentations over the 

past years and students and parents alike find the evening very informative and interesting.  

Give it some consideration and see me about further details if you are interested.  Mr OôNeill, 

TAS Teacher 

 

 

 

 
 

  



CREATIVE ARTS NEWS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We welcome baby Aidan John Koenig who arrived safely last Thursday.  Congratulations to 

Mr Koenig and his family. 

 

TAREE EISTEDDFOD :  Cadence will compete in the Taree Eisteddfod on Tuesday, 2 June.  

The vocal ensemble will present two contrasting songs.  Best of luck to Mrs McKendry  and 

the students. 

 

CELEBRATION OF PENTECOST :  This Sunday is Pentecost Sunday.  As part of the 

celebration members of Cadence will be singing at the 9:30 am Mass. 

 

ST CLAREôS VOCAL GROUP:  The Vocal Group is 

preparing for the African Childrenôs Choir tour and 

concert to be held at the Manning Entertainment 

Centre on Monday, 1 June.  Our final rehearsals with 

Mrs Brotherton and the wonderful Joeyôs choir will 

take place next week and on the day of the concert. 

 

This is a very exciting collaboration and is guaranteed to be an excellent concert.  The 

combined St Clareôs and St Josephôs choir will open the show with a variety of songs.  The 

group will come together with the ACC for a fabulous Finale.  Tickets are $25 for an adult and 

$15 for a child/concession.  Tickets are available at the MEC or Video Ezy, Taree or online 

http://themec.com.au/bookonline/african-childrens-choir/. 

 

DIOSOUNDS:  It is not too late to purchase your ticket for DioSounds.  DioSounds is an 

annual event that captures the amazing musical talent of our secondary students in the diocese.  

Many of our outstanding St Clareôs musicians are diligently preparing the school item.  The 

concert is on Thursday, 4 June at 6:30 pm at the Civic Theatre, Newcastle.  All are invited 

to attend.  Tickets are available from the Civic Theatre box office or Ticketek. 

 

Viva la Musica, 

Mrs Brown  

 

http://themec.com.au/bookonline/african-childrens-choir/


YEAR 10 PHOTOGRAPHY REPORT:  On Tuesday, 19 May, the Year 10 Photography 

class, Mrs Laurie and Daisy ventured to the great unknown of the abandoned old Taree Peters 

Factory site.  Everyone was pleasantly surprised at the beautiful decaying buildings.  Empty 

buildings that once held a great workforce.  The sense of physical desolation is suggested in 

many photos taken of vast empty buildings, peeling paint, cracked walls and rusty smoke 

stacks.  We took great photographs and as a class was able to understand our topic of ñUrban 

Decayò the boundaries between decay, wasteland and vandalism were also explored.  We 

would all like to thank Mr Evans for driving us there, Daisy especially, as she is the class 

mascot!  Gabrielle Wyse and Renee Pettet  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



TWO GREEN THUMBS UP!  ENVIRONMENTAL GROUP:  The Environmental Group have 

been getting their hands dirty this week digging holes, planting plants and spreading mulch over 

our beautiful new garden.  

 

So far we have completed about one third of our journey to finishing our garden, but there is 

still much more to be done.  The Environmental Group would like to extend a thank you to the 

Dayoub family, the Stepowikow family, Miss Pearse and Mr Evans who have made very 

generous donations. These donations have assisted with the purchasing of more plants that will 

not only fill out our garden but also reduce our carbon footprint. The Environmental Group still 

needs your help however, and you can assist in the following way: 

 

 
 

 

The Environmental Group is planning on beautifying the road side of the hall with 
various plants.  We are calling upon the St Clareôs community to help us by 

sponsoring a plant.  Anyone who wishes to participate can bring money to the 

bursar or see either Mr Bielby Jnr or Mrs Healey. 
We will be acknowledging the sponsors through a plaque and a time capsule. 

HELP US TO REDUCE OUR CARBON FOOTPRINT & MAKE ST CLAREôS 

EVEN MORE BEAUTIFUL! 
-Environmental Group 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



ST CLARE'S  PARENTS AND FRIENDS ASSOCIATION :  The St Clareôs Parents and 

Friends Association (P &  F) aims to promote healthy and meaningful partnerships between 

parents, students, parish, school and the broader community.  In recent meetings we have had a 

very informative presentation on Cyber Safety for Kids and Parents; detailed Architects 

Concept Plan for Possible Expansion of St Clareôs, and an open discussion on Bring your Own 

Computer Device. 

 

Our last P & F meeting was held at Holy Name Primary School, Forster.  The parents 

acknowledged the positive direction of the P &  F and were very appreciative of the P & F 

committee travelling to Forster. 

 

St Clareôs P & F Meetings are held every 3rd and 7th week of the term on a Wednesday. 

 

Our next meeting will be held at: 

St Clare's Library, Wednesday, 3 June, 2015 commencing 6 pm 

 

The focus of this meeting will be on the 'new improved yet to be released' St Clare's website 

and an update on the students uniform. 

 

If you have ideas or visions that you wish for consideration, please tag the P & F meeting on 

your social calendar.  Alternatively if you are unable to attend and wish to provide input, please 

email the secretary at pages16@bigpond.com 

 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

 

Linda Page, Secretary 
 

 

 

MATHS WORKSHOP  - Mathematics Workshop provides the opportunity for every student to 

obtain assistance and support in improving their understanding of 

mathematics. Four mathematics teachers are available each week 

to explain the concepts you are finding difficult or give 

assistance to enable you to complete your homework, 

assignments or any work that you may have missed due to 

absence from class. 

WHEN IS IT ON?   Wednesday lunchtime - every week.  

                                Bring your lunch! 

WHERE?   Room 10 

We hope to see you there! 

 Mrs Julie Rowsell- Mathematics Coordinator  

  

mailto:pages16@bigpond.com


St Vincent de Paul Blanket Drive 

 

As winter feels like it arriving and the nights 

and days are getting colder we are asking 

for donations of new or good condition 

blankets to be brought to school. Deacon 

Vince will work with St Vincent de Paul to 

distribute these to those who require them.  

Please drop your donations into the baskets 

at the school office.  Thank you for your 

compassion and kind donations. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

MONDAY  25/5 Sharon Ford 

TUESDAY 26/5 Help Urgently Required 

WEDNESDAY 27/5 Wendy Moon - ½ day 

THURSDAY 28/5 Help Urgently Required 

FRIDAY  29/5 Greta Crowe, Mel Chalmers 

VACANCIES STILL EXIST  

MORE VOLUNTEERS NEEDED  

IF YOU CAN ASSIST PLEASE CONTACT  CHERYL KINGSFORD  

ST CLAREôS CANTEEN:  6591 2104, HOME:  6552 1857 OR 

VIA EMAIL:  cheryl.kingsford@mn.catholic.edu.au 

mailto:cheryl.kingsford@mn.catholic.edu.au


 

COMING EVENTS  

 

Term 2 

 

Week 6 Wednesday 27/5 ǅ Preliminary HSC Mid-Course Examinations conclude 

 

Week 9 Thursday 18/6 ǅ Athletics Carnival 

 

Week 10 Thursday 25/6 ǅ RYDA Program ï Year 11 

 Friday 26/6 ǅ Last Day of Term 2 

 

Term 3 

 

Week 1 Monday 13/7 ǅ First Day of Term 3 

 Thursday 16/7 ǅ Year 10 & 11 Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews - Hall 

 

Week 3 Monday 27/7 ǅ Trial HSC Examinations Commence 

   ǅ Year 9 Snowy Trip 

   ǅ Year 10 Work Experience 

 

Week 5 Monday 10/8 ǅ Trial HSC Examinations Conclude 

 Friday 14/8 ǅ St Clareôs Feast Day 

 

Week 9 Friday 11/9 ǅ Year 7 Vaccinations ï 3rd Dose 

 

Week 10 Thursday 17/9 ǅ Year 12 Assembly and Big Buzz 

 Friday 18/9 ǅ Year 12 Graduation Mass 

 

Term 4 

 

Week 1 Friday 9/10 ǅ Year 7 2016 Orientation Day 

 

Week 2 Monday 12/10 ǅ HSC Written Examinations Commence 

 

Week 5 Friday 6/11 ǅ HSC Written Examinations Conclude 

 

Week 6 Friday 13/11 ǅ Year 12 Graduation 

 

Week 11 Wednesday 16/11 ǅ HSC results released 

 



 

  



 

 

 


